
From: 
To: 

Date: 
Subject: 

"Levitt, Karen" <karen.levitt@vancouver.ca> 
"Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 
10/4/2023 7:44:07 AM 
Stanley Park Ghost Train Update - Embargoed Until 10 AM October 4, 2023 

EMBARGOED UNTIL OCTOBER 4, 2023@ 10 AM 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

Sharing with you here a bulletin update on the Stanley Park Ghost Train from the Acting GM, Board of Parks and 
Recreation. 

Thanks, 

Karen 

Karen Levitt, Deputy City ManaQer (she/her) 
karen.levitt@vancouver.ca 
The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of 
the xwma8kwayam/Musqueam, S15wl!wu7mesh/Squamish and salilwata+/Tsleil-Waututh nations 

From: Jackson, Steve 
Sent: Tuesday, October 3, 2023 5:24 PM 
To: Park Board Commissioners - DL 
Cc: PB Communications <PB.Communications@vancouver.ca>; PB LT (Leadership Team) - DL 
Park Board GM's Office <pbgmo@vancouver.ca> 
Subject: Update from GM - Ghost Train Bul letin 

Good afternoon Commissioners, 
On Wednesday, October 4 at 10:00am, the Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation will be releasing an update on 
the Stanley Park Train, specifically in regards to Ghost Train not going ahead this year as we continue to focus on 
train repairs. We expect this news may generate some concern over the status of the train and the likelihood of the 
train being operational in time for Bright Nights. While it is still early to make a fnm announcement with respect to 
Bright Nights, the team is pleased with the progress and the milestones achieved to date. 
Here is a preview of what will be shared in tomoITow's info1mation bulletin: 

• The Stanley Park Ghost Train will not operate this Halloween due to ongoing restoration work aimed at 
ensuring its safe and efficient perfo1mance. 

• Over the past year, the Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation has remained steadfast in its dedication to 
restoring the train to operation after its tempora1y closure. 

• The train's vintage equipment, some of which dates back over 60 years, requires specialized parts that were 
challenging to procure. 

• All necessa1y pa.its have been secured, and repairs are in progress. 

• Additional testing will be conducted to ensure the train's safety. 

• The goal is to complete repairs by November, subject to approval from Technical Safety BC. 

• For your awareness, Bright Nights will be proceeding with their VIP night on November 30, 2023 regardless 
of the status of the Stanley Park Train. 

This info1mation is confidential, we ask that you do not fo1ward this email in advance of tomoITow morning's 
announcement. Due to the considerable media interest on this topic, please refer any media inquiries to 



pb.communications@vancouver.ca for response. 
Thank you, 
Steve 

Steve Jackson, CPA, CA I General Manager (Acting) - Board of Parks and Recreation 
My pronoun is: he, him 
t. 604.257.8448 c.604.358.8359 
Executive Assistant - Samantha Wilson samantha.wilson@vancouver.ca T: 604-257-8494 

I acknowledge that we are on the unceded territories of the Coast Salish Nation, the xwmat'tkwayam {Musqueam), stw~wulmesh {Squamish) 
and sa/i/wata1 (Tsleil-Waututh) 




